
             
 

     
 

        



  



February 13, 2025 
 
Dear Governor Newsom, Attorney General Bonta, Senate Pro Tempore McGuire and 
Speaker Rivas,  
 
On behalf of the millions of Californians who are deeply concerned about the Trump 
Administration’s attacks on the people, communities and natural resources of California, 
we are writing to you to stand with us and defend California. We appreciate the steps you 
have taken so far to combat erroneous information from the federal government, direct 
emergency response efforts to natural disasters, and allocate funding to defend our state 
against federal attacks.  
 
We would like to partner with our state leadership to defend California’s authority, 
vulnerable communities, precious natural heritage, and economy from the harm that 
will be caused by the decisions of the Trump Administration. We request a meeting 
with you at the earliest possible time to discuss the most effective ways to 
accomplish this goal and the specific recommended actions below.  
 
In the past few weeks, President Trump’s new executive orders politicized people’s pain 
and suffering from a natural disaster. They have attempted to pull the carpet out from under 
efforts to improve California’s water management and environmental protection policies. 
They also call for overriding state protections, which could ensure the degradation of water 
quality and living rivers, and the potential extinction of native species including the state’s 
salmon runs, putting the salmon fishing industry permanently out of work. These executive 
orders could also cause additional harm to ecosystems beyond the Bay-Delta, as 
demonstrated by the unscheduled water releases in the Tulare region last week, 
jeopardizing farmers and communities as well as future water availability. Finally, the order 
to review and possibly freeze a wide swath of federal funding of grants and other programs 
is already having significant impacts on community organizations, non-profit organizations, 
and other entities as they work to carry out their public interest directives. Unfortunately, 
we fully expect that these attacks will extend to other environmental issues and 
related work in the near future.   
 
Similar to the important statements made in defense of diversity, equity, inclusion and 
immigration, we urge you, as our state’s leaders, to make a strong and clear statement 
committing to defending California’s environmental laws, waterways and natural 
resources, and people—including the iconic Bay-Delta estuary and the communities it 
supports—from the dangerous anti-environmental agenda of the Trump Administration. In 
addition to the $50 million allocated to legal action, our organizations also urge you to 
consider policy changes that strengthen our state laws and natural heritage, such as the 
California Endangered Species Act and the Porter-Cologne Water Quality Control Act, and 
to defend against efforts to roll back existing federal law protecting our public lands, 
waters, fish and wildlife and environment.  
 



California has much to lose if the Trump Administration rolls back critical protections for 
our environment and communities. We respectfully request a meeting with you to discuss 
these actions and more in greater detail as part of our effort to work together effectively 
and urgently. 
 
We will follow up with your offices. Additionally, your staff may contact Ashley Overhouse 
(AOverhouse@defenders.org).   
 
Thank you for considering this request.   
 
Sincerely,  
 

Ashley Overhouse 
Water Policy Advisor 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Victoria Rome 
California Government Affairs Director 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
 
Jonathan Rosenfield, Ph.D. 
Science Director 
San Francisco Baykeeper 
 
Jann Dorman  
Executive Director  
Friends of the River  
 
Chief Caleen Sisk 
Tribal Chief 
Winnemem Wintu Tribe 
 
Abraham Mendoza III 
Policy Manager 
Community Water Center  
 
Dr. Elizabeth Dougherty  
Executive Director 
WhollyH2O 
 
 

Sean B. Hecht 
Managing Attorney 
California Regional Office  
Earthjustice  
 
Barbara Barrigan-Parilla 
Executive Director 
Restore the Delta 
 
Scott Artis 
Executive Director 
Golden State Salmon Association 
 
Chris Shutes  
Executive Director 
California Sportfishing Protection Alliance  
 
Betsy Reifsnider  
Sacramento Policy Associate  
Mono Lake Committee 
 
Mary J. Norris  
Chairwoman 
Cahto Tribe of the Laytonville Rancheria  
 
Juliet Christian-Smith 
Director, Western Sates 
Union of Concerned Scientists 
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Mark Weller 
Campaign Director  
Californians for Pesticide Reform 
 
Peter Drekmeier 
Policy Director 
Tuolumne River Trust 
 
J.P. Rose  
Policy Director, Urban Wildlands  
Center for Biological Diversity  
 
Jennifer Savage  
California Policy Associate Director 
Surfrider Foundation 
 
Scott Webb 
Director of Advocacy 
Resource Renewal Institute  
 

Bruce Reznik 
Executive Director 
Los Angeles Waterkeeper 
 
Katelyn Roedner Sutter 
California State Director 
Environmental Defense Fund   
 
Jennifer Clary 
California Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Jim Lindburg 
Legislative Consultant 
Friends Committee on Legislation of 
California 
 
Dan Silver 
Executive Director 
Endangered Habitats League 

Lis Olaerts 
30x30 Coordinator 
Sierra Nevada Alliance  
 
Sean Bothwell  
Executive Director 
California Coastkeeper Alliance 
 
Pauline Seales 
Organizer 
Santa Cruz Climate Action Network 
 
Taylor Parker, Ph.D. 
Vice President 
Pelecanus  
  
Pamela Heatherington  
Board of Directors 
Environmental Center of San Diego 
 
Nathan Rangel 
Executive Director 
California Outdoors  
 

 
Molly Culton  
Chapter Organizing Manager 
Sierra Club CA 
 
Paul Mason 
V.P., Policy & Incentives  
Pacific Forest Trust  
 
Aaron McCall 
Federal Advocacy Coordinator 
California Environmental Voters  
 
Janet Cox  
Chief Executive Officer 
Climate Action California 
 
Merry Kate Lowry 
Executive Director 
Nooluepew   
 
Daniel O’Connell 
Executive Director 
Central Valley Partnership  



Josefina Barrantes  
30x30 Coordinator / Del Norte Advocate 
EPIC (Environmental Protection 
Information Center) 
 
Anne Hawthorne 
Executive Director  
Los Angeles Urban Foundation  
 
Cynthia Perrine 
Executive Director 
Northern California Regional Land Trust  
 
Kim Kolpin 
Executive Director 
Bolsa Chica Land Trust  
 
Jenny Hatch 
Executive Director 
Sierra Nevada Alliance  
 
Laura Cunningham 
California Director 
Western Watersheds Project  
 
Daniel Gluesenkamp  
President 
California Institute for Biodiversity  
 
André Sanchez 
Community Engagement & Conservation 
Policy Manager 
CalWild  
 
Don Rivenes 
Conservation Director  
Siera Foothills Audubon Society   
 
Alexis Ollar       
Executive Director   
Mountain Area Preservation  
 
 
 

Matthew Baker 
Policy Director 
Planning and Conservation League  
 
Eamon O’Byrne 
Executive Director 
Sonoma Land Trust  
 
Andrea Leon-Grossmann 
Deputy Program Director-West  
Vote Solar  
 
Jack Eidt 
Co-Founder 
SoCal 350 Climate Action  
 
Regina Chichizola 
Executive Director 
Save California Salmon  
 
Heather Fargo 
President of the Board of Directors 
Environmental Council of Sacramento 
(ECOS) 
 
Tori Kjer 
Executive Director 
Los Angeles Neighborhood Land Trust  
 
Mark Magaña 
Founding President and CEO 
GreenLatinos  
 
Dr. C. Mark Rockwell 
D.C. Conservation Director 
Northern California Council, Fly Fishers 
International  
 
Valerie Ventre-Hutton  
Policy Analyst 
350 Bay Area Action  
 
 
 



R. Brent Lyles    
Executive Director  
Mountain Lion Foundation 
 
Hilary Eisen  
Policy Director 
Winter Wildlands Alliance 
 
Aaron Zettler-Mann 
Executive Director 
South Yuba River Citizens League 
 
Dan Smuts  
Senior Director, Pacific Region 
The Wilderness Society 
 
Allan Moskowitz  
CFP Principal 
Transformative Wealth Management 
 
Ben Nurse  
Executive Director  
Jacana, Inc.  
 
Michael A. McCoy  
President 
Southwest Wetlands Interpretive 
Association 
 
Warren V. Truitt 
President 
Save the American River Association 
(SARA)  
 
Clavey Wendt VP 
Community Development 
OARS.com 
 
Elizabeth Wallace  
President 
The Orange County Chapter 
California Native Plant Society  
 
 

Dezaraye Bagalayos   
Associate Executive Director 
Allensworth Progressive Association 
 
Melanie Winter  
Founder & Director 
The River Project 
 
Dr. Geoff Shester, PhD  
California Campaign Director and Senior 
Scientist 
Oceana  
 
Dave Henson  
Executive Director 
Occidental Arts and Ecology Center 
 
Kayla Browne  
Acting Executive Director  
Friends of the Inyo 
 
Kimberly Baker  
Executive Director 
Klamath Forest Alliance 
 
Michael Wellborn  
President 
Friends of Harbors, Beaches and Parks 
 
Gary Griffith  
President 
Wolf Creek Community Alliance 
 
Aydee Palomino  
Environmental Justice Campaign Project 
Manager 
Alianza Coachella Valley 
 
Barbara Brydolf  
President, Alta Peak Chapter 
California Native Plant Society 
 
 
 



Steve  Bardwell  
President 
Morongo Basin Conservation Association 
 
Kristin Kusanovich  
Director of tUrn 
tUrn Climate Crisis Awareness & Action 
 
Konrad Fisher   
Director  
Water Climate Trust 
 
Frazier Haney   
Executive Director  
The Wildlands Conservancy  
 
Mark Larabee  
Advocacy Director 
Pacific Crest Trail Association 
 
Lauren Weston  
Executive Director 
Acterra: Action for a Healthy Planet 
 
Elizabeth Lambe 
Executive Director  
Los Cerritos Wetlands Land Trust  
 
Sendy Barrows 
Conservation Program Manager 
The Council of Mexican Federations in 
North America (COFEM)  
 
Karin Zirk, Ph.D.  
Executive Director 
Friends of Rose Creek 
 
Anne Calderwood  
Secretary  
Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch   
  
Kim Kolpin 
Executive Director 
Bolsa Chica Land Trust  

Faith Myhra  
Organizing Member 
Protect Playa Now 
 
Liza Crosse  
Facilitator  
The Siskiyou Crest Coalition   
 
Jeff Miller  
Director 
Alameda Creek Alliance 
 
Ben McCue  
Executive Director 
Outdoor Outreach 
  
Scott Culbertson  
Executive Director  
Friends of Ballona Wetlands  
 
Timmarie Hamill  
President 
CA Urban Streams Alliance-The Stream 
Team 
Waterkeeper Alliance Affiliate 
 
Aubrey Pickerell   
Director of Organization & Finance 
Friends of Plumas Wilderness  
 
Colin Barrows 
Co-Founder 
CactusToCloud Institute 
 
Jacquie Chandler 
Executive Director   
Sustain Tahoe   
 
Jason Flores  
Field Ecologist 
NEON  
 
 
 



Nick Lapis   
Director of Advocacy  
Californians Against Waste   
 
Terry M. Welsh, MD  
President 
Coastal Corridor Alliance  
 
Claire Schlotterbeck  
Executive Director 
Hills For Everyone  
 
Jennifer Van Gelder   
Biologist/Owner 
Van Gelder Biological 
 
Tracy Salcedo 
Chair 
Sonoma Mountain Preservation 
 
Thomas Gardali  
CEO 
Audubon Canyon Ranch  
 
Laura Walsh  
Policy Manager 
Save the Bay  

Martha Camacho Rodríguez 
Director 
SEE (Social Eco Education)  
 
Susan Jordan 
Founder & Executive Director 
California Coastal Protection Network  
 
Andy Shrader 
Petaluma representative, Regional Climate 
Protection Authority, Advisory Committee 
representative, Committee member 
Coty of Petaluma 
 
Laura Stokes 
Owner 
Laura Stokes Online Art Sales and Gallery 
 
Ector Olivares  
Program Manager 
Catholic Charities of Stockton 
 
Individuals: 
Melina Kust, Citizen Scientist  
Cristina James, Landscape Architect 
Scott Baier, Reverend  
Jill Micheau  
Andrea Adams-Morden 
Rene Hersey, Cats & Canines, Inc. 
 
 

 
Cc: Wade Crowfoot, Secretary for Natural Resources 

Samantha Arthur, Deputy Secretary for Water 
Sara Aminzadeh, Deputy Secretary for External Affairs  

 Yana Garcia, Secretary for Environmental Protection 
 Anna Naimark, Deputy Secretary and Special Counsel for Water 
 Charlton Bonham, Director, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 Karla Nemeth, Director, California Department of Water Resources 
 Joaquin Esquivel, Chair, State Water Resources Control Board 


